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April 19, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration and approval is a proposed ordinance for the establishment of the 195th Avenue Northeast extension and 195th Avenue Northeast and Northeast Novelty Hill Road intersection improvements.  In accordance with the provisions of Revised Code of Washington Section 36.81.010, this establishment will provide for new rights-of-way necessary for the extension of 195th Avenue Northeast from Northeast 95th Street to Northeast Novelty Hill Road, as well as the 195th Avenue Northeast and Northeast Novelty Hill Road intersection improvements.  
Capital Improvement Project 100992 – Phase 1 calls for roadway improvements to
196th Avenue Northeast/195th Avenue Northeast from Northeast Union Hill Road northerly to Northeast Novelty Hill Road.  A two-lane roundabout will be constructed at the intersection of 196th Avenue Northeast and Northeast Union Hill Road.  Two lanes with eight-foot shoulders will be constructed on 196th Avenue Northeast from Northeast Union Hill Road to where 196th Avenue Northeast transitions to 195th Avenue Northeast (at Perrigo Community Park).  
Starting at Perrigo Community Park and extending to Northeast Novelty Hill Road, 
195th Avenue Northeast will be widened to three lanes with eight-foot shoulders.  The portion of this segment from Northeast 95th Street to Northeast Novelty Hill Road will be 800 feet of new roadway.  A two-lane roundabout will be constructed at the new 195th Avenue Northeast and Northeast Novelty Hill Road intersection.  The new roundabouts are designed to make the intersections safer and more efficient for drivers, pedestrians, and cyclists.
Construction of the project is proposed to begin in 2010.  Adoption of this ordinance will permit the Department of Transportation to move forward with rights-of-way acquisition and completion of the project design.
A number of environmental and cultural resource mitigation measures will be included in the construction of the project.  Environmental review of the project was conducted under the State Environmental Policy Act (SEPA) with preparation of an Environmental Checklist on April 24, 2009, and issuance of a Mitigated Determination of Non-Significance (MDNS) on April 30, 2009.  This project is consistent with plans, policies, and objectives of the 2008 King County Comprehensive Plan and the 2008 Transportation Needs Report.
Public input has been sought and welcomed by the project team.  Public involvement coordination has included public meetings, newsletters, fact sheets, a public web site, and a community advisory group created specifically for the project.  In addition to other public meetings and informational open houses, King County has held five public scoping meetings in accordance with the SEPA and the National Environmental Policy Act.  The outcome of these efforts are road improvements that add capacity to the road network, within current funding parameters, and compared favorably on environmental and technical criteria with other alternatives.  This design is generally supported by the community and the cities of Redmond and Duvall with a clear commitment by King County to start construction of the road improvements in 2010.
I recommend that the King County Council adopt this ordinance.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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Kelly R. Whiting, P.E., Supervising Engineer, PSSG, ESS, RSD, DOT


Mike O’Neil, Supervising Engineer, PMDU, ESS, RSD, DOT

Nicole Keller, Vacations and Boundaries Engineer, PSSG, ESS, RSD, DOT
